
From: Chambers - Ross J  

Sent: Tuesday, 4 October 2016 3:52 PM 
To: 'Persephone Stuckey-Clarke' 

Cc: Justin Le Blond; Laura Gavan 
Subject: RE: AM2014/196- Fair Work Commission review of Aboriginal Community Controlled Health 

Services Award 2010 [HWLE-Matter.C088885.313668] 

 
Dear Ms Stuckey-Clarke, 
 
I refer to your correspondence below in respect of the Aboriginal Community Controlled Health 
Services Award 2010 (the Award). 
 
Please be advised that an extension to file has been granted to the National Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander Health Worker Association (NATSIHWA). A submission and draft determination in 
accordance with direction 1 of the Directions issued 26 August is to be filed with the Commission by 
4:00 pm Thursday, 13 October 2016. 
 
NATSIHWA is to write to the Commission by 4:00 pm, 7 October 2016, briefly outlining the provision 
sought to be varied in the Award. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
JO RICHARDSON 
Associate to The Hon. Justice IJK Ross 
President 

 
Fair Work Commission 
Tel:  +61 3 8656 4781 
Fax:  +61 3 9655 0401 

chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au 

11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000  
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 

 
 
 
 
From: Persephone Stuckey-Clarke [mailto:pstuckey-clarke@hwle.com.au]  
Sent: Thursday, 29 September 2016 2:36 PM 

To: Chambers - Ross J 
Cc: Justin Le Blond; Laura Gavan 

Subject: AM2014/196- Fair Work Commission review of Aboriginal Community Controlled Health 

Services Award 2010 [HWLE-Matter.C088885.313668] 

 
Dear Associate 
 
I refer to my telephone voicemail message earlier today and confirm that we act for the National 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health Worker Association (NATSIHWA), who is an interested 
party in the modern award review of the Aboriginal Community Controlled Health Services Award 
2010 (Award) (AM2014/250). 
 
Pursuant to the Statement issued by the Honourable Justice Ross, President of the Fair Work 
Commission on 26 August 2016, NATSIHWA is required to file its submissions advising the Fair Work 
Commission if they are no longer pursuing any of their earlier claims by 4:00 pm on 30 September 
2016 (Deadline). 
 

https://www.fwc.gov.au/documents/decisionssigned/html/2016fwc6062.htm
mailto:chambers.ross.j@fwc.gov.au
mailto:pstuckey-clarke@hwle.com.au


NATSIHWA in its submissions filed on 6 March 2015 submits that it intends to pursue potentially 
substantial changes to the Award through the four year review process, including potential changes to 
the coverage of the Award (collectively, Proposed Changes).  
 
We respectfully request on behalf of NATSIHWA an extension of the Deadline until 4:00 pm on 
Friday, 14 October 2016.  The extension of time is required to allow NATSIHWA to confirm its 
position following further consultation with its representatives (including in regional and remote areas) 
regarding the Proposed Changes to the Award.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Persephone Stuckey-Clarke 
Associate 
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